Fifteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time                                           July 15, 2012                                                                                                                              
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So they went out and proclaimed that all should repent.  They cast out many demons, and anointed with oil many who were sick and cured them.

  (Mark  6:12:13)
WELCOME TO

THE PARISH UNIT OF

ST. BERNARD’S (Moncton)

SAINT VINCENT (Sackville)

SAINT CLEMENT (Port Elgin)

& SAINT BARTHOLOMEW (Melrose)

† MASS SCHEDULE †

St. Bernard’s:  Thurs. @ 9:30 am; Sat. @ 4 pm & Sun. @ 11 am
St. Vincent: Sunday @ 9 am; St. Clement & St. Bartholomew: Sat. @ 7 pm (alternating)

Priest is available for Confessions prior to Saturday Mass upon request.

PASTORAL MINISTRY TEAM:
Priest Moderator: Rev. Allison S. Carroll                   Social Justice:
Claudia McCloskey                  
Liturgy: Rick Shaw, Deb Gillespie                     Adult Faith:
Dr. Andrew Wilson
Catechetics:  Carolyn O’Blenis              

STAFF:
Secretary:    Darlene McGraw, sbhf@rogers.com
Custodian:
Rick Cormier
                
Facilities & Activities Coordinator:  Sam Ermen

OFFICE: 43 Botsford St. Moncton, NB E1C 4W9 Phone 857-0425 Fax 857-9565 

Web Site:  www.stbernardschurch.ca

OFFICE HOURS: Mon. to Thurs. 9 AM - 12 PM & 1 PM - 4 PM, Fri.. 9 AM - 12 PM
Mass Intentions for this Week

Thurs. 
Jul 19th  @   9:30 AM—Mr. & Mrs. Israel Pitre & Ben Daigle
Phyllis Christie

Sat. 
Jul 21st  @    4:00 PM—late Michael Glazebrook


Gerry Power

Sun. 
Jul 22nd @ 11:00 AM—late Bruce Wood



Mom, Dad & family
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OFFERINGS from last week—July 7th & 8th, 2012 

Envelopes (311) $ 5,825.25 Loose $ 426.67
Karing Kitchen $ 35.34 Capital Expenditure (82) $ 2,916.38
Papal Charities $ 25.00 Donation $ 50.00
Thank you for your generous and continued support!
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MARK YOUR CALENDARS
· 3rd Tuesday of Month @ 6:30 pm – Carmelites 
· Last Sat. of every month @ 8:00 AM --Prayer for Priests in the main church 

· Thurs. – after 9:30 AM Mass - Circle of Friends-done until September
· RCIA – Will start again on Wednesday, September 5th
· Baptisms – Next Scheduled Baptisms will be September 30, 2012
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Prayers for our Troops…we pray for all those who serve………….we pray for Cpl. Ben Goodwin, son of Stephen & Ann Goodwin, Pvt. A.J. Poirier, son of John & Jackie Poirier, and Basil Rose, brother-in-law of Lew & Anne Cummings.

[image: image2.jpg]b




Ecclesiastes3…Under every season there is a time…

A TIME TO HEAL… We remember in our prayers those who are sick…... Cecile Fowler, Harold Petersen, Wendy O’Keefe, Peter deNiverville, and Josephine Glidden.
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A TIME TO MOURN………………our sincere sympathies to the families of…..Murray Chappelle, Debbie Karl, Doloria Malone, and Gerard (Gerry) Roy.
The Greater Moncton Association for Community Living (GMACL) is a non-profit registered charity, dedicated to protecting the rights and promoting the interests of individuals with an intellectual disability (from birth to seniors), and their families, in the Westmorland, Albert and Kent counties.  GMACL is presently looking for space to relocate our offices and classrooms to.  To accommodate our needs, we would require 2 offices and 2 classrooms. As many of the individuals we serve utilize public transportation it would be helpful if the location was near the city bus route.  Please contact Connie at the GMACL at 857-8899 or by email at gmacloffice@gmail.com if you can assist in this important matter.
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LET’S MAKE OUR CHURCH ENVIRONMENT A SCENT FREE ZONE!!!
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The Catholic Women’s League is conducting a fundraiser by selling pewter Madonna pins. These are made here in New Brunswick and sell for $10.00.  If you are interested in purchasing a pin they are available at the church office and also by calling Hazel Robichaud @ 852-8903.
ARCHDIOCESE OF MONCTON LITURGY FORMATION PROGRAM
Registration forms to audit the fall courses being offered as part of the Liturgy Formation Program are now available. Registration and payment should be received on the Monday prior to each course. (Registration fee: $ 15.00 per course, payable to the Archdiocese of Moncton) The three fall courses are as follows: Sept. 7/8: Introduction to Liturgy (Rev. Bill Burke); Oct. 12/13: Music in Worship (Heather Reid); Nov. 2/3: The Sunday Eucharist (Rev. Bill Burke).  For more information see brochures available in you parish, or contact 857-9531: Deb Gillespie (ext. 296); deb.diocesemoncton@gmail.com,

or Ellen Bennett, (ext. 227);  ellen.diocesemoncton@nb.aibn.com
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HOLY COMMUNION TO THE HOMEBOUND
if you are unable to attend Mass and would like a member of our Pastoral Team to bring Communion to your home or the home of a loved one, please contact the parish office @ 857-0425. 
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PARISH OFFICE RE-LOCATION TO THE CHURCH

At a general meeting of the Parish on Monday, March 26, 2012, a motion was passed to vacate the Rectory (due to health & safety issues) & move the parish offices to the church.  A move date has been established for the week of July 23rd and the office will be closed for that week.
SUMMER HOURS

The Diocesan Centre will only be open Tues., Weds. & Thurs., from 8:30 AM to 4:30 PM. (closed from 12:00 to 1:00 PM) Effective from Jul. 2nd to Sept.3rd inclusively,
The Vision Bookstore will be open Tues., Weds. & Thurs. from 9:00 AM to 4:00 PM, closed from 12:00 to 1:00 PM. 

Needed --- A crib or bassinet for a single mother.  If you are able to donate, please call Inez @ 389-3571.
Pilgrimage to St. Anne de Beaupré, Cap-de-la- Madeleine – August 16th – 20th.  For more information, please call Sarah Martin @ 506-622-4839.
PARISHIONERS IN HOSPITAL
Parishioners in Moncton City Hospital are reminded that if they wish to receive a visit from the parish priest, it is necessary to specifically identify themselves as being members of St. Bernard’s parish when they are admitted to hospital.  The clergy visiting lists for priests & pastoral care visitors are printed out according to parish identification.  This means that if you haven’t identified yourself as belonging to our parish, the priest or pastoral care visitors will not be aware that you have been admitted to hospital and thus will not be able to visit.  Due to changes in the “Privacy Act”, PARISHIONERS IN HOSPITAL are reminded that if they wish a visit from a Priest, or to receive Holy Communion while in hospital, it is necessary to specifically identify themselves as being members of St. Bernard’s parish and to state that “they wish to request a visit from a priest or from a member of the Parish Pastoral Care team.”  Parishioners (family members) at the Georges Dumont Hospital are asked to contact the Parish Office if they wish to receive a visit from their parish priest or parish pastoral care visitor.  Unfortunately, at the Georges Dumont Hospital, we are unable to generate a clergy visiting list according to parish identification.  This means that if you or your family hasn’t contacted the Parish Office to inform us of your admittance to this hospital, we are unaware of your admittance and thus, will not be able to visit.
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During the summer months the Parish office will close on Fridays at 12 noon.  This is effective Friday, July 6th up to and including Friday, August 31st.
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We are happy to have you join us!  Are you new to the parish or have you been part of our community for awhile but have just never registered?  There are registration forms available at the entrances of the church, at your parish office, on our web site or just give us a call and we’ll mail you one.  Fill in the information, return the form to the office and you will be formally registered.  This will help us to better serve your individual needs!
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As per Archbishop André Richard, Rev. Yvon Arsenault has offered his resignation as moderator of the Queen of All Saints.  He will not be available for ministry.  Rev. Allison Carroll has been appointed as interim moderator for that pastoral unit, in addition to his current responsibilities.
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The celebration of thanksgiving for Most Rev. André Richard, c.s.c., as he retires after 10 years of ministry as Archbishop of Moncton takes place this Sunday, July 15th, at 2:00 p.m. at the Our Lady of the Assumption Cathedral. All members of the Diocesan Church are invited at this gathering which will include a prayer service, tributes and a reception. For further information, contact Donald Langis.  Diocesan pastoral coordinator, at 506.857.9531, ext. 230.
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The Food Banks are in Crisis.  The needs are many and in the current economic times, the donations to food banks are reducing. If you are able to make a donation of non perishable food items to any local food back it will be helpful. Thank you.
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Thank you has been extended from high school graduate Anna D’Ettore.  Anna was the recipient of the St. Bernard’s Parish Bursary.  She is extremely grateful and wanted to express her appreciation.
GUIDED TOURS – There will be guided tours of the Cathedral on the following Sundays; August 26th, September 23rd and October 14th at 1:30 pm. If there are any groups wishing to do a tour at a different time please contact Annette at 855-7641.
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Family Service Moncton. offers a variety of educations programs to the general public throughout the year.  A schedule of Family Education & Wellness Programs for the fall of 2012 is available on the church bulletin boards or may also be accessed on their website www.fsmoncton.com .  Seats are limited - call 857-3258, ext. 0 to pre-register.


The Karing Kitchen offers basic, nutritional meals to all who come, five days a week, 52 weeks a year.  They serve between 360 and 450 meals every day, including meals for 45 to 50 children.  They depend on private donations of both cash and foodstuffs to keep their doors open.  They would like to thank you for your generous support in the past.  Without your help there can be no Karing Kitchen.  They welcome your support.

What is the right thing to do?
With summer upon us, the downtown area has noticed an increase in the number of panhandlers asking for money. Reports have been followed up due to the aggressive actions of some. Is it the just and charitable thing to give money to these individuals? The choice is always yours. To assist you, here is something to think about......the agencies working with the downtown churches to support the homeless do not recommend we do this. They advise that by sharing your 'pocket change' with the soup kitchens and outreach groups in the downtown area, more can be done to serve the needs of the many. So how do you answer individuals who challenge you on the street for money? You can say,' I have given money to........ (Whatever agency you choose to support) for the daily meals they offer.'

Is that the response panhandlers want to hear?  No. The sad reality is that the money they make doing this is for their other living expenses, not always, but sometimes for substance abuse issues.

Churches have also been reminded to report situations where congregation members have felt unsafe or threatened.

To see what services are provided to those living in need in the area, a list is posted at both entrances of the church with names and contact numbers.
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BIRTHRIGHT is selling Johnny’s 2 for 1 Coupon Books as a fundraiser. The books are $45.00, tax included, payable when books are delivered mid-September.  Reserve yours by calling Guilda at 853-0017, Kathy at 856-9282, or Birthright at 382-2227.
Congratulations are extended to Paul & Joyce LeBlanc who will celebrate their 50th wedding anniversary on July 14, 2012












